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On 21 October 2010, Mr. Niimura, Assistant Officer of International 
Affairs Office, JHOD, was awarded a prize for his effort at revamping EAHC 
website by Chief Hydrographer of Japan. 
 

  
Awarding Ceremony 

 
 

This prize, “The Chief Hydrographer Prize”, is awarded several times 
a year to those who (a JHOD Officer or a task group for a certain project (i.e., 
Individual or Team)) contributed to great progress in hydrographic activities 
in order to make honorable recognition of his/her/its achievements. This time, 
he is the only man who won the prize individually. 

As for this revamping project, he started to work in earnest in this 
May with the close cooperation of Hong Kong Hydrographic Office (HKHO), 
therefore, succeeded in building the new website in this July. JHOD 
executives considered that he deserved praise because his accomplishment 
greatly contributed to the EAHC activity and also prompted good 
relationships among the EAHC Member States. Thus, the certificate of merit 
/ testimonial for the prize (below) was awarded to him. 
 
 



 
Certificate of Merit / Testimonial 

 
CONTENTS: 

“                   Certificate of Achievement 

Awarded to Mr. Yosuke Niimura,  
Technology Planning and International Affairs Division 

 
In the EAHC website revamping project, you had a good 

command of English, made a good use of knowledge of computer 
networks, cooperated closely with Hong Kong Hydrographic Office 
in reviewing the contents and testing, and overcame some 
difficulties on networking. Then, you succeeded in consolidating 
the website, improving the contents, and strengthening the website 
security. Thus, you could take an active part in the project as the 
Permanent Secretariat of the EAHC, and greatly contributed to the 
hydrographic activities. 

It could be said that you owe this achievement wholly to 
your vigorous motivation and firm vocation for working. 

Accordingly, regarding your accomplishment highly and 
admiring all of your efforts, I award this prize to you. 

21 October 2010 
Shigeru Kato 
Chief Hydrographer 
Hydrographic and Oceanographic Department, 
Japan Coast Guard                                  ” 

 



 
 
Mr. Niimura’s Voice: 
“It’s an honor for me to have won such prize. I was rewarded for my efforts 
with success, and really appreciate HKHO’s support. From now on, I wish to 
contribute to the progress of hydrographic activities in the EAHC.” 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Niimura (navy-blue uniform) 
 
 
 

Reported by JHOD [Japan] 
 
 
 


